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attended the G&F Commission meeting on April 
20th in Casper.  The big discussion topic was 
the approval of proposed seasons for this fall.  
The next commission meeting is scheduled for 
July 18, 19th, 20th in Afton.  The main discussion 
will be to approve the Gray Wolf Hunting  
Regulation and the FY 2017 Budget.    

Shelby and I attended a gathering for the  
Greater Little Mountain Coalition in Green River 
on June 14th.  Supporters were informed on the 
progress of the Rock Springs BLM Resource 
Management Plan and plans for the future. 

Fall is just around the corner and I know  
everyone is getting excited about spending  
every free minute bowhunting your favorite  
animal.  Remember to proudly represent our 
sport and BOW with ethical behavior in the 
field. 

In closing, I would like to wish everyone good 
luck in the upcoming fall season.  Please attend 
one of the many 3D shoots that our affiliate 
clubs put on during the summer.  Take a new 
hunter or sportsperson with you if you can.  
Also remember to make plans to attend our 
annual convention in Lander March 23rdand 
24th, 2018.  Harvey is brewing up a wonderful 
weekend for us! 

Keepôem Sharp, 

Steve Martin, President  

Greetings  
everyone! 

Summer has finally 
arrived in South-
west Wyoming! The 
winter was long and 
harsh in Southwest 
Wyoming, but the 
moisture will be 
good for habitat.  
Shelby and I didnôt 

manage to get out to chase bears or turkeys, 
but congrats to those that did get out and  
harvested a bear and turkey this spring.   
I checked the G&F website and found out that 
my daughter Shelby and I were lucky enough to 
draw HA 102 deer tags for this fall!  I also drew 
a mountain goat tag in Utah, so it is going to be 
a busy and memorable hunting season!  Hereôs 
wishing luck to all those that drew tags in the 
upcoming seasons! 

Four members of the executive council  
attended our annual video conference call with 
WY G&F on June 26th.  The video conference 
with the G&F went well and is a great  
collaboration covering hunting concerns and 
ideas for the future of bowhunting.  Some of the 
discussion was follow up on last yearôs meeting, 
expanding type 9s to other parts of the state, 
bowhunting opportunities for wolf and grizzly, 
mule deer management plans for all of the 
state, CWD, ways to reduce mule deer hunting 
pressure, and possible legislation for the  
upcoming session.  

Shelby and I participated in the G&F annual 
deer mortality survey on winter range west of 
Kemmerer on May 6th.  There was plenty of 
evidence that the winter was rough on deer in 
Southwest Wyoming.  It will take quite a few 
good years for the population to rebound.  Dave 
Baer, Jeff Sanderson, Harvey & Terry Dalton, 
and myself set up and ran an archery range 
during the Wyoming Outdoors Weekend in 
Lander May 19th and 20th.  We had the  
opportunity to introduce a few school kids to 
archery and it was encouraging to see that 
many of the schools attending offered archery 
classes in their schools.  I received thank you 
letters from six of the schools that attended the 
event. 

I attended a G&F public meeting on the gray 
wolf hunting regulations in Green River.  I also 
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From The Vice President 

The big game draw is no longer 
a suspense!!  I hope all of you had some 
degree of luck in drawing some favorite 
tags.  I pulled a couple of antelope tags 
and Terry did the same on the goats 
and she also drew one of her favorite 
cow elk tags.  
 

The executive council is spread out 
across the state and each member is 

doing their share of the work in making this great organization 
run smoothly. 

 

This Past May five of us spent the weekend in Lander manning/ 
running the archery part of the "Wyoming Outdoor Weekend" 
Expo.  Day one of the expo was dedicated to elementary age 
school children visiting our shooting booth.  A majority of these 
students had never held a bow before--needless to say we had 
arrows flying in all directions.  The excitement from these young
-uns was contagious!!!  Day two was opened up to families and 
again the same results.  I do believe there are a few parents 
now hooked on archery.  What a great time the five of us 
had.  FYI the five folks representing BOW besides myself  
included my wife (Terry), Jeff Sanderson, Dave Baer and Steve 
Martin.  Next year there will be a larger expo to take place in 
Casper.  This program is sponsored by the Wyoming Game and 
Fish.   
 

As most of you know by now that the 2018 Bow convention is 
going to be held in Lander. So, Terry and I will be the  
organizers of the event.  To date we have a half dozen vendors 
and 8-12 businesses that will participate in the "Ladies" poker 
run.  We hope this to be a great time for one and all. Plan on 
bringing the entire family.  The guest speaker will be Anna 
Vorisek, she resides in Wasilla , Alaska and she is the first  
female archer to accomplish the "North America Super 
Slam."  She will be accompanied by her husband who in his 
own rights is a very distinguished archery hunter. Our  
auctioneer has committed to me so with 8 months to go we are 
off to a great start.  The Lander Inn will be the site of the  

convention.  More detailed information and instructions to be 
included in upcoming newsletters. We are open to suggestions 
as to activities and events you might be interested in seeing at 
the convention.   
 

I believe everyone has heard the news of the delisting of the 
wolves!!  BOW has asked the G&F as they set up hunting  
regulations to consider a pre-season on wolves in the greater 
Yellowstone hunt area.  Verbally they were very receptive of our 
request. And even bigger news the last two weeks is the  
announcement of the delisting of the grizzly bears in the 
state.  Although this morning I heard news of the antis claiming 
to sue the federal government over the delisting. I will keep 
tongue in cheek on that announcement!!!  
 

Just read an article from the G&F which indicates that they are 
going to start monitoring black bears in the state.  According to 
the report they will start trapping bears in the Sierra Madres to 
monitor populations. They hope to expand this monitoring 
throughout other mountain ranges in the state.  The G&F is 
issuing a firm warning to the public to avoid the trapping 
sites.  Monitoring/trapping areas will be marked by the G&F.  
 

While on the topic of critters we are all aware of the drastic  
impact the past winter has had on the mule deer population 
state wide.  Will be interesting to see how this fall's harvest will 
impact the population.  Antelope in our area have done well with 
the harsh winter, we are seeing a lot of antelope.  The bucks 
are sporting some good horn size.  The strange thing is that we 
have not seen many fawn antelope this summer.  Seems 
strange, unless the does are hiding the little ones really well and 
we are not seeing them.  
 

Enjoy your summer, have fun at the outdoor shoots and  
practice-practice-practice with that archery equipment in  
preparation to the upcoming fall season!! 

 

Life is great at full draw, 

Harvey Dalton, Vice President 

Harvey Dalton 

BOW Vice President 

From The Past President - nothing to report at this time, Jeff Capron 
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Greetings All, 

Hope everyone had a successful draw this year for the fall  
hunting seasons.   

Since the convention in Cody, we received a second  
Commissioners Tag from Commission Mike Schmid from  
LaBarge.  This tag was sold via an online auction and the pur-
chase price was $10,100.  Thanks to everyone who worked on 
this auction and especially the bidders and final purchaser, this 
is another win for Wyomingôs wildlife.  The Executive Council 
pulled the previous unfunded projects and requested some  
additional projects.  After reviewing all projects, the Executive 
Council awarded the $10,100 to the following projects: 

$1,000 Bear Spray Initiative 
 Game & Fish in Jackson area 
 
$1,000 Mule Deer Habitat Treatment 
 Little Snake River Conservation District in Baggs 
 
$3,500 D.E.E.R. Project 
 University of Wyoming in Rock Springs Area 

$4,600 Wyoming Range Mule Deer Project 
 University of Wyoming in Wyoming Range 

 
On June 26th, the annual video conference 
with the Game & Fish was held.  Only four 
BOW executive council members were 
able to attend.  Items of discussion  
included review of last yearôs meeting 
minutes, possible wolf and grizzly archery 
pre-seasons, Type 9 area concerns and 
opportunities, Mule deer management 
plans for the Bighorns, archery conflicts in 
Sept with antelope seasons, possible legislation for upcoming 
session, report on Mule Deer  Initiatives around the state,  
information that the number of applications for permits  have 
been increasing every year,  what can BOW do to help/support 
the Game & Fish and a thanks to BOW for all the projects we 
fund and having a constant presence at the Commission  
meetings and in the Legislature. 

Good luck to everyone in their fall hunting endeavors, be safe, 
enjoy the time and resources, and represent bowhunting well. 

-Susan Barrett, Treasurer 

Susan Barrett 

BOW Treasurer 

From The Treasurer 

system that in some instances does not 

appear to be random at all. In other 

words, replacing the tires on your truck 

will not help your dead battery start your 

truck. 

My drawing success on elk tags is  

similar to the published success rate, but 

my antelope lack of success does not at 

all.  Not even close.  The beauty of it though is everyone has an 

equal chance to draw regardless of age, every year.  We can 

anticipate the posting of the draw results knowing we have a 

chance.  And those too young to hunt right now will have the 

same equal chance when they do become of age.  That is 

something I hope we as hunters recognize and see the  

importance of. 

Hopefully you have been able to attend some of the 3D shoots 

that have been going on around the state.  My work schedule 

conflicts terribly with the shoots around here, but I am thankful 

to have a good job!  Spring turkey hunting was good for me as I 

harvested three nice longbeards with my Yellowstone longbow.  

Thank you Rich Wormington!     

Introduce your fellow archery friends to BOW, and sign them up 

as new members.  If you were lucky and drew tags, best of luck 

this fall!  Shoot well, shoot often, and most of all be safe! 

Joel Hoenk, Secretary 

Greetings once again from the Gillette area!  It has been a good 

spring here, lots of moisture once again, lots of lush forage, and 

lots of new antelope fawns here.  I have seen many sets of  

ivory tips in my commute to and from work, so I expect our  

antelope season to be a good one.  I have watched the  

ranchers put up their hay in near perfect conditions, and now 

that I have a window of opportunity the rain and severe weather 

is back.  Go figure.   I will refrain from complaining though. 

Hopefully the drawings were good to you, and if not you have a 

good backup plan in place.  Times are changing with the  

drawing process, and I have learned to pay much closer  

attention to what is shared by the Game & Fish.  My drawing 

luck changed this year, and I look forward to a memorable elk 

hunt with my two Long Ears.  I was looking forward to a high 

country deer hunt in the southwest, but with the severe winter 

they experienced and my successful elk draw I will forego that 

hunt this fall.   

I want to express my concern once again about those  

unsuccessful folks asking for a resident preference point  

system.  I see folks in other states voicing their displeasure 

about not drawing also, and they already have a point system.   

I talked to a fellow member with grandkids and he feels they will 

never have a legitimate chance to ever hunt sheep, moose, or 

mountain goats.  That is sad.  I have heard of some incredibly 

long dry spells for others not drawing a tag, and that is sad also.  

My point is, a preference point system will not fix a drawing  

From the Secretary 

Joel Hoenk 

BOW Secretary 
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coming season. I challenge each reader to mentor a new hunter 

in the coming Fall, be it a youngster or a non-hunter from work. 

Letôs preserve our heritage and pass on the ethics,  

sportsmanship and conservation this club stands for. 

Hunt every day as if it is your last! 

Warren Hatcher, Area One Representative 

The deadline for this report snuck up on 

me like a nosy doe. Those in the area 

know the feed in the high country is 

great and will result in fat elk and deer. 

As of today (6/30) most of the roads on 

BT have been repaired and we can now 

access the upper LaBarge and Greys 

area. The time to scout and find the 

game is now. I canôt wait to get there.  

I wish the best of luck to all in the  

Warren Hatcher 

Area One  

Representative 

Area One Report  

Public Relations Report 

with others, encourage them to be a part of our great  

organization. They do not need to shoot a bow to be a member, 

if they believe in our purpose, believe in conservation and  

preserving our heritage then please let them know how being a 

member of BOW will keep these efforts moving forward.  

I love this state and everything it has to offer and I will continue 

my efforts with you to promote BOW. If you would like more 

information on what the funds go towards please email me at 

dempsee19@gmail.com. Your local Representative will also 

know this information.  

ñGod Bless Wyoming and Keep it Wildò- Helen Mettler, 1925 

Codee Augustin, Public Relations Chair 

Greetings fellow sportsmen and women, 

I first want to thank the BOW board 

members and committee chair members 

for their continued hard work and  

dedication to BOW. I hope everyone is 

happy with their draw results for the 2017 

hunting season. As most of you know, 

we have a close relationship with  

Wyoming Game & Fish. We work with them on projects they 

need assistance/funding on and they also give us important 

information around hunting and the outdoors in our great state. 

The money you spend on BOW goes to these efforts and more. 

The reason I want to share this with you is to emphasize the 

need to grow our BOW membership numbers. This all starts 

with you, our current members. When having conversations 

Codee Augustin 

Public Relations 

Area Two Report  

Hello Archers,  

Summer brings our time to plan and prepare 

for the busy fall ahead.   Cody archery club 

is hosting a club meet on Aug. 5.  Always a 

fun shoot.  The annual Game and Fish / 

BOW video conference is soon.  This is 

always a positive exchange from both sides.  

We are working and meeting for some  

season improvements, but we'll discuss 

those as changes develop.    

Friends and I have had some great carp shoots this spring and 

early summer.  Not that I'm seeking crowds, but there is a real 

fun opportunity of which few of us in Wyoming take advantage. 

Our lakes are full of these invasive fish, I recommend you take 

a kid or two and go after them.  It takes a little skill, but not 

much and who doesn't like 50 shots in a couple 

hours.    Whether you hike, bike, lift or just bypass the pie, enjoy 

your season preparation.   

Dan White, Area Two Representative 
Dan White 

Area Two 

Representative 

mailto:dempsee19@gmail.com
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dialogue that venue provided.  He  
reminded me to try to keep the dialogue 
going between individuals and their local 
Game and Fish personnel.  We are glad 
to have Todd back in our neck of the 
woods.  He was a Mountain View  
warden in the distant past so he knows 
the area and people here. 

President Steve Martin drew a Mountain 
Goat license in Utah.  It is on the North 
Slope of the High Uintas just above my 
house.  Looking forward to helping him 
on that hunt.  That is wilderness country.  
That means horses, pack saddles, panniers and canvas.  He 
and I will get to live and hunt the way a couple of 21st century 
Indians should.  With all the snow, I doubt that we can get to 
timberline before the 1st of August, but you can bet we are going 
to try. 

With the Fourth of July just getting past as you read this, I hope 
you take time to celebrate the freedom you have as an  
American citizen.  Remember that you live in the greatest state 
in the greatest country in the history of the world.  Thank God 
for all the privileges that are granted you by a country founded 
by Christian patriots with the most radical concept in geography
----Freedom!! 

Remember to follow thru, 

Dave Baer, Area Four Representative  

Welcome Summer!! Warm sun, cool breezes and a list of 
ñhoneydos too big to list. So much of the things we have to do 
are weather dependent it makes the summer months go by fast.  
I have already missed a couple of 3-D shoots and havenôt  
gotten my outdoor range set up yet. 

Hoping you all were more successful in the hunting tag lottery 
than yours truly. While I didnôt draw a tag in either Utah or  
Wyoming, we can still hunt deer, elk, sage grouse, rabbits, ruffs, 
blues and pheasants.  Where in the heck can you do all those 
things anywhere in the world.  So we buy our general licenses 
and still canôt find time to hunt all the species that Old Wyoming 
provides. 

You all know that the mule deer herd in the Wyoming Range 
took a big hit.  Essentially  we lost all the 2016 fawns and most 
of the 2017 fawns and about 30% of the does. We lost the 
young and oldest parts of the population. Jeff Short of the 
WG&F says the good news is that there should be plenty of 
mature bucks to hunt.  This might be the last year that this will 
happen for three or four years.  The deep snow melts of course 
and waters the summer and winter ranges and that is good of 
course.  Bio-Boy (Jeff Short) reports that most of the antelope in 
the area managed to migrate far enough to escape the worst of 
the snow. 

Have to apologize to my constituency and fellow B.O.W. officers 
for missing the video conference with the Game and Fish.   
Between sick visits, funerals, travel and a basement flood, my 
calendar has been a total mess.  Talking to the G&F regional 
supervisor Todd Graham, he was quite impressed with the  

Area Four Report 

Dave Baer 

Area Four 

Representative 
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